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Town of Stratton 

Selectman’s Meeting 
March 24, 2025 

 

Present: Selectman: Larry Bills (acting Chair), Chris Liller, Greg Marcucci and Boomer Walker; Steve 

Petrik of SoVTA and Kent Young, Clerk. 
 

7:30 pm: Larry Bills called the meeting to order.  Orders were reviewed and signed. 
 

Modifications: No modifications were made. 
 

Town Forest and Rec. Area: Steve Petrik reported on funding, options for the pavilion, and progress 

toward obtaining the LWCF grant.  The board also discussed the continuing chance that Nature 

Conservancy will file suit against the Town in regard to the trails within the Town Forest.  The Clerk 

informed the board that a representative from the National Forest will attend the April 14, 2025 meeting for 

a general discussion of ongoing and proposed projects in the forest.  Following this discussion, Steve Petrik 

left the meeting at 7:45pm. 
 

Road Crew Issues: Transfer Station Attendant: Scott Marquis submitted a letter of resignation from said 

position due to health reasons.  The Clerk stated, however, that Scott would like to continue as the backup 

attendant.  The board concurred.  Greg Marcucci moved to accept the resignation.  Boomer Walker seconded 

– all concurred.  Greg Marcucci moved to hire Mark Ellison, who is currently the backup, into the Transfer 

Station Attendant position at the same rate of pay Scott Marquis had been paid.  Boomer Walker seconded.  

All concurred.  Chris Liller will direct him to review and sign the personnel policy, discuss his options with 

the Treasurer and then come to the next Selectmen’s Meeting (April 14, 2025).  Road Foreman: Chris 

Liller noted that his surgery has been postponed for various reasons and that Tim Bills will be out for 

medical reasons for a considerable amount of time.  Fleet Permits: The board reviewed and approved 

FLEET permits submitted by 1) Fuller Sand and Gravel 2) Plimpton Excavating 3) Barrett Trucking and 4) 

Amerigas.  Greg Marcucci so moved.  Boomer Walker seconded – all concurred and the Acting Chair signed 

the permits. 
 

Town Hall / Rec. Area: The Board agreed to allow the Teitelbaums use of the Town Hall on May 24, 2025 

as requested.  Greg Marcucci so moved.  Boomer Walker seconded – all concurred. 
 

Minutes: Greg Marcucci moved to approve the Selectman’s minutes of March 10, 2025.  Boomer Walker 

seconded – all concurred. 

 

Adjourn: Boomer Walker moved to adjourn at 7:55pm.  Chris Liller seconded – all concurred and the 

meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by: 

David Kent Young 


